

## COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

## DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 1401 EAST BROAD STREET RICHMOND, VIRGINIA 23219 2000

Charles A. Kilpatrick, P.E.

Commissioner

May 1, 2015

The Honorable Aubrey L. Layne, Jr.

The Honorable Charles A. Kilpatrick, P. E.

The Honorable John F. Reinhart

The Honorable Jennifer Mitchell

The Honorable John K. Matney

The Honorable Henry "Hap" Conners, Jr.

The Honorable Alison DeTuncq

The Honorable Shannon Valentine

The Honorable Gary Garczynski

The Honorable Roger Cole

The Honorable William H. Fralin, Jr.

The Honorable F. Dixon Whitworth, Jr.

The Honorable E. Scott Kasprowicz

The Honorable James W. Dyke, Jr.

The Honorable Sonny Martin

The Honorable Court G. Rosen

The Honorable Marty Williams

The Honorable John Malbon

Subject: Approval of Limited Access Control Change (LACC) for Jones Branch Connector, County of Fairfax

Dear Commonwealth Transportation Board Members:

The Department requests your consideration of changes in the limited access control along both sides of the Jones Branch Connector east of Jones Branch Drive. This project also requires a break in the existing limited access control line along the north bound lane of I-495 where the proposed limited access control lines will extend along both sides of the proposed Jones Branch Connector extension to Capitol One Drive North.

The Department's staff has determined that the proposed changes in limited access control for public street purposes is viable from a design, safety and traffic control standpoint, and is being recommended by the Department. I have reviewed the staff's recommendations and determined that approving this break in the limited access control will not adversely affect the safety or operation of the affected highway network. I have determined that this request should be considered by the Board.

Sincerely,

Garrett W. Moore, P.E.

Chief Engineer